






March 10, 2006 
 
Executive Committee & Board of Trustees 
American Society of Landscape Architects 
636 Eye St. NW 
Washington, DC  20001 
Attn: Carolyn Mitchell, Honors and Awards Coordinator 
 
Dear ASLA Executive Committee and Trustees: 
 
It gives me a great deal of pleasure to support the nomination of the Honorable Richard M. 
Daley, Honorary ASLA, for the 2006 Olmsted Medal in recognition of his many years as an 
advocate and leader on environmental issues, and for his vision and stewardship as Mayor 
of the City of Chicago. 
 
Since the early days of the Chicago Worlds Fair, the City of Chicago has had a legacy of 
quality public spaces.  As the mayor of Chicago Richard Daley has not only lived up to that 
legacy, but has advanced it considerably.  He has done so by a variety of means and at 
different scales that are truly visionary.  He has implemented policies that have resulted in 
the planting of thousands of street tress and programs the have created flower-filled 
medians, creating a more beautiful and healthful environment for the citizens of Chicago.  He 
has shepherded through ordinances and regulations that have provided transportation 
choices, preserved community character and made Chicago a more livable city.  He has 
renovated and built numerous parks.  Finally, the vision he has shown in developing a green 
roof on Chicago City Hall and the new Millennium Park has truly made Chicago a green 
model for other cities in the country to follow – truly a vision that Olmsted and Burnham 
would be proud of today. 
 
Mayor Daley’s accomplishments have been recognized by many prestigious environmental 
organizations.  It seems only fitting that someone who has done so much to advance green, 
beautiful, healthy environments in Chicago should also be recognized by a professional 
society (ASLA) that stands these vary things.  It is even more fitting that the award carries 
the name of someone, Olmsted, who not only stood for these same things, but also left his 
mark on Chicago.  I strongly urge you to accept the nomination of the Honorable Richard M. 
Daley, Honorary ASLA, for the 2006 Olmsted Medal.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Patrick A. Miller, Ph.D., FASLA 
Immediate Past President 
American Society of Landscape Architects 




